

DISTRICT 7 BUSINESS MEETING

Minutes

June 16, 2017
Serenity Club

Address for District 7 is: P.O. Box 32135 LV, NV, 89173

Meeting Called to order at 6:30 pm

After a moment of silence for the still suffering alcoholic opened with the Serenity Prayer

GSR Preamble read:

We are the General Service Representatives. We are the link in the chain of communication for our groups with the General Service Conference and the world of A.A.

We realize the ultimate authority in A.A. is a loving God as he may express Himself in our Group Conscience. As trusted servants, our job is to bring information to our groups in order that they can reach an informed group conscience. In passing along this group conscience, we are helping to maintain the unity and strength so vital to our fellowship.

Let us, therefore, have the patience and tolerance to listen while others share, the courage to speak up when we have something to share, and the wisdom to do what is right for our groups as a whole.

Introductions given- DCM, Lisa T. conducted meeting.
23 in attendance

May 19, 2017 Minutes- Shellie J. made motion to approve, seconded and after some discussion on spelling of names, was accepted unanimously.

Treasurer's Report: Given by Treasurer, Jen R.

Opening Balance:	\$7837.09
Closing Balance:	\$8147.81
Today's Balance:	\$7925.31

\$222.50 Expense (200 District Event – June 24, 22.50 Rent)

Old Business:

Webmaster Report: Kendall P. District gave update. Advised the flyers are being posted and groups added. Lorraine gave Kendall picnic flyer for posting. Lisa advised that guidelines will be followed for postings on website.

June 24th Service Event: Kendall reported has 4 speakers for panel, Owen, Rhonda, Karen H. and Justin. Skit is a work in progress and looking for players. Food will be a taco bar and Shellie passed around list for food donations.

Picnic Update: Lisa apologized to group for not informing everyone about picnic date change. Lorraine reported the JB Catering will be utilized at new cost of \$4250. Will have shaved ice available for purchase and Coinslot will be performing. T-shirts and mugs being ordered; Benny has signs; will give out green wrist bands as tickets are collected to show payment. Tickets are available for GSRs to sell (see Lorraine after meeting); some given to Central Office to sell and will give Serenity Club 10 tickets at a time prepaid by them to sell. Extension cords needed for event. Next picnic meeting on Wednesday, June 28th at 6:30pm at the West Sahara Library.

New Business:

Intergroup: April J. reported that the Founder's Day event donated \$2,500.00 to Central Office; Hotline still looking for volunteers; H&I CCDC needs women volunteers; BTG needs volunteers and also looking for co-chair; Accessibilities looking for co-chair. Gratitude Ball donated \$2000 to Central Office

CPC-PI: Owen C. reported the green cans are bringing in money and there are a lot of upcoming events. Kendall said she would post list on website if given the details.

Grapevine: Benny B. has 2 copies of current Grapevine left.

H&I: No report from D7 rep as he has moved. Alan V. GSR Trainer spoke about next event on July 22nd and left the flyer.

\$7.27 on 7/27 Challenge: Lisa reminded everyone that she sent out information on this Challenge issued by GSO via the Area. If every member donated \$7.27 one time this year to GSO, the expenses would be covered for one year.

Mock Conference: Lisa also reminded everyone about the Mock Conference which will be held in Tonopah for the Fall Assembly. Information was mailed out by Lisa and she encourage GSRs to get their groups involved in this project.

H&I Update: Lisa asked for a volunteer to fill the H&I liaison spot. Patty M. volunteered to step in.

District 7 Group Report:

Stacey J. reported on Step 3 at 2 group which meets at 2pm on Sunday afternoons at the Serenity Club. This is a women's meeting and has registered; group is growing and always looking for "new blood" and people to take service commitments.

Next group report: Shellie J., Westside Women

Meeting Adjourned at 7:30pm

Minutes taken by District 7 Alt-Secretary – Edie D.

In attendance:

- | | | |
|-----------------------------|-----------------------|---------------------------------|
| 1. Lisa T, DCM | 10. Debb S., GSR | 18. Owen C., GSR |
| 2. Dano B., Alt DCM | 11. Faith M., GSR | 19. Dean N., GSR |
| 3. David, Alt Treasurer | 12. Adam F., GSR | 20. Amanda P., GSR |
| 4. Edie D. Alt Secretary | 13. Patti M., GSR | 21. Shellie J., GSR, Food chair |
| 5. Lorraine L., GSR | 14. James K., Alt GSR | 22. Randy Z., Alt, GSR |
| 6. Kendall P. Webmaster | 15. Robert J., GSR | 23. Jen R., GSR Treasurer |
| 7. April J., Intergroup Rep | 16. Stacey J., GSR | |
| 8. Benny B., GSR, H&I | 17. Rich T., GSR | |
| 9. Andy K, GSR | | |